
COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 
Casper City Hall – Council Chambers 

August 29, 2017 
  
Casper City Council met in special session at 4:30 p.m., Tuesday, August 29, 2017.  Present: 
Councilmembers Hopkins, Johnson, Laird, Morgan, Pacheco, Powell, and Mayor Humphrey.  
Councilmembers Huckabay and Walsh were absent. 
 
At 4:30 p.m. the Council departed to the former Plains Furniture building (322 S. David Street). 
City staff had been notified a week earlier that the former Nolan Chevrolet body shop, estimated 
to have been built in 1925, was completely preserved within the walls and roof of the Plains 
building. Staff confirmed that it was indeed there, as well as facades from the other original 
buildings in that block of David Street, and set up the tour for Council. Staff taped up photos on 
the walls of the Plains building displaying the original Nolan building, so Council members 
could see what was encapsulated there.  Several ceiling and wall panels had been removed 
revealing the historical structure. In addition, staff had prepared renderings of how the historical 
structure could be repurposed and incorporated into the block, in accordance with the Old 
Yellowstone District (OYD) Master Plan. Approximately 48 citizens attended the tour, as the 
paper had reported it was open to the public. Many attendees were members of the OYD 
Advisory committee, Casper Historic Preservation Commission, members of the media, and 
former employees of Nolan Chevrolet in the 1950’s.  
 
Council reconvened at 5:22 p.m. in the Council Meeting Room to hold and executive session.  
The work session was adjourned at 6:31 p.m. 
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